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Episto IsLaNnD OPEN
LAND TRrRUST

Individual $35

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
Family $50

Edisto Island Open Land Trust needs your help to preserve & protect our island
treasure. A 12 month membership entitles you to the land trust newsletter, organi- ‘ Patron $100
zation events, and the knowledge that you are contributing to a noble cause. And, :

of course, it’s also tax deductible. Sponsor $500
Please mail your tax deductible membership to: 5 B o $1000
EpisTo IsLAND OPEN LAND TRUST : :
P.O. Box 1, Edisto Island, SC 29438 1 Other/Corp./In

Honor/Memory Of

Name
Address
City State Zip

Thank You!
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Ebpisto ISLAND OPEN LaAND TRUST
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MR. & MRS. E. M. “BUD” SKIDMORE
DONATE 28 ACRE EASEMENT

ON THE BANKS OF BIG NECK CREEK

r. and Mrs. E. M. “Bud” and Skidmore donated a 28-acre tract on Steam-
M boat Landing Road along the banks of Big Neck Creek, a meandering of

Steamboat Landing Creek, to EIOLT. This will protect 1543.23 feet of
Steamboat Landing Road and Big Neck Creek.

The generosity of Bud and Ann Skidmore will live forever through this
easement. Big Neck Creek overlooks Steamboat Creek and its marshes. This
provides one of the most beautiful vistas on Edisto Island. The view as one
approaches Steamboat Landing will never be encumbered.

FRIEND OF EDISTO ISLAND OPEN LAND TRUST
DONATES $10,000

0 be used for the overall preservation and enhancement of the ecosystem on the
Edisto and Bailey Island area of the Ace Basin and to increase collaboration
among other conservation organizations that are active in the Ace Basin. We are
excited to have this proactive opportunity.

We need for all of you, our loyal members, to remember us and the work we are
doing. Give a gift of membership to a friend or your children. Conservation is a gift that
lasts forever. Please use EIOLT for memorials or to honor someone. Together we will
continue to grow, gain easements and keep Edisto rural and our ecosystems pure forever.

Many of the grants that we are applying for to accelerate the preservation of Edisto
Island and its ecosystem are dependent on the level of support from our members. The
success that we are now reaping is due to your support and a lot of hard work.

to purchase certain property interest from will-
ing landowners that will enable SC to main-

Y he Conservation Bank Act also known
- as the Campsen Bill is proposed leg-
islation that will establish a trust fund

tain some of its historical and critical open space
land areas.

The bank will be run by a fifteen member
Board appointed by the Governor and repre-
senting all Congressional Districts. Participa-
tion will be voluntary. The bank will not
participate in property involved with condem-
nation nor may the Board own any property
interest under this act. It will be funded by
twenty-five cents from the Real Estate Deed
Stamp Fee for each statewide real estate trans-
fer. It is projected that this will raise eight to
ten million dollars. The trust fund will be ear-
marked for the preservation of open land. South
Carolina is the only state on the East Coast that
does not yet have such a program.

Why should the state give landowners money
and let them retain the property? By deeding
away the value of part of the property, the land-
owner has voluntarily agreed to a reduction in
the market value of the land. The owner has
agreed to forgo any appreciation and future
use as development property in order that South
Carolina maintain some open spaces for aes-
thetics, pollution control, recreational  tour-
ism appeal and to continue our heritage of farms
and forests.

This Bill will be back before the Legislature
early in 2002. It is known as Senate Bill #297
or the Campsen Bill.

(" MARK YOUR CALENDAR )

ANNUAL OYSTER ROAST
EIOLT OYSTER ROAST WILL BE
HELD MARCH 16™, MIDDLETON

PLANTATION, At5PM
COME SUPPORT YOUR LAND TRUST

\_AND BRING YOUR FRIENDS

EIOLT HAS MOVED TO:
SUITE B, OYSTER PARK
MAILING ADDRESS:

P.0.BOX 1,
EDISTO ISLAND SC 29438




PRESIDENT’S LETTER

Dear Members and Friends,

The events of September 11th made me want to hug, enjoy,
and appreciate all of the people and things that I had taken for granted
before that horrible day. Alicia, the children, and the grandchildren
are the number one things in my life. The next most important is
what each of us shares and that is a piece of this wonderful un-
spoiled island.

There is nothing like a quiet walk in the woods with the sun
light filtering down through the trees. As you walk, a deer jumps up
in front of you and all you see and hear are the flash of a tail and the crash through the
underbrush as it puts some distance between you and it. Another few steps and you
break out into a field with six wild turkeys, a few more steps and you are beside the
river with the porpoise trying to catch supper.

The things we have on Edisto, like our children, are precious. The deep maritime
forest, the clean water, the spectacular views, and the wonderful sunsets are all things CC
we need to hold on to and embrace. That’s what we as the Edisto Island Open Land tan of 1

Trust are trying to do. We need your help. ﬁnanclalsﬂpport and :Prémot.
ing public interest in and
awareness of the fragile island
environment.

Sincerely,

I. Jenkins Mikell, Jr.
President, Board of Directors

CHARLES E. FRAISER ADDRESSES EIOLT
ANNUAL MEETING

T he members were welcomed by I. Jenkins Mikell, Jr. President Mikell then

introduced Mr. & Mrs. E. M. “Bud” Skidmore and formally accepted an

easement from them on a twenty-eight acre tract on Steamboat Landing
Road. The tract provides one of the most expansive vistas on Edisto Island and it
is now protected forever from encroachment.

President Mikell then introduced Hilton Head Developer, Mr. Charles E.
Fraser. Mr. Fraser addressed members on the discrepancy between tax deductions
for corporate easement donations and individual easement donations. Corpora-
tions are not allowed by IRS to take a larger deduction than their original basis in
the land. Individuals may use a system of appraising property at its highest and
best use and then appraising the property without some or all development rights.
The difference in the two is the deduction. Changing IRS regulations for corporate
easement donors would encourage and enhance easement donations by the land
rich timber companies. He was proposing that the Federal Law be changed.

President Mikell and Executive Director, Pat Martin, thanked Mrs. Chalmers
W. Poston and her son and daughter-in-law, Mr. & Mrs. Chalmers W. Poston, Jr.,
for opening their lovely home on Bailey Creek to Edisto Island Open Land Trust
Members and their guests for the 2001 Annual Meeting.

Annual Meeting Chairman, Madeline Huffines, did a great job of planning
a wonderful day of appreciation for our members. The weather was picture per-
fect. The young people enjoyed canoeing while other guests visited with friends
and enjoyed the views. Southern Affairs Catering (i.e. “BoBo” Lee) served a deli-
cious Lowcountry Feast to the 131 attendees.

\_




Mr. & Mrs. David L. King

Bob & Ann King

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kirby

Mr. & Mrs. Wilber K. Kizer

Mr. & Mrs. John Kwist

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph H. Landrum
Mr. Charles Lane

Ms. Owen Lee

Ms. Emily V. Lee

Mr. & Mrs. William S. Logan
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph T. Low

Mr. & Mrs. Richmond M. Luke
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Lyons

Mr. & Mrs. T. Eston Marchant
Mrs. Thersa W. Marshall

Dr. & Mrs. J. Neil Marshall

Mr. & Mrs. Gaines H. Mason, Jr.
D. Laverne & Anne Mattox

Mr. & Mrs. John W. McAlhany
Bob & Mary McCully

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas F. McDonald
Ms. Alicia M. McGlone

Mr. & Mrs. James R. McLain
Mr. Peden B. McLeod

Michael & Patricia McMullen
John T. & Margaret M. McNeely
Dr. & Mrs. J. Ted Melchers, 111, DMD
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Merritt

John & Barbara Mikell

Dr. & Mrs. James C. Montgomery, Jr.
Be & Jameely Moore

Ms. Debra Crofy Morris

Mr. Kevin Morris

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Moseley

Mr. Joel Myerson

Mr. Tom Nash

Mr. & Mrs. Trev A. Neuburger
Dr. & Mrs. D. W. Newton

John Allen & Mary Ellen O’Leary
Mr. & Mrs. D. Henry Ohlandt

J. W. & Mott T. Parker

Dr. Andrew & Margarita Pate, M. D.
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Pederson, 11T
George & Jane Phinney

Mr. James D. Potter

Tommy & Mary Rivers

John A. & Susan Ross Roberts
Randy & Renee Romberger

Rev. & Mrs. Jim Rush

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin T. Sams

Mr. & Mrs. Tom W. Sandel, Jr.
Elmer G. & Ursula Schwartz

Mr. & Mrs. Kirby D. Shealy, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Shuler

Mr. Allan N. Shull

Mr. & Mrs. George E. Simmons
Dr. & Mrs. Richard C. Slocum, M.D.
Mr. James Smallridge

Henry & Betty Anne Smith

Mr. & Mrs. James E. Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Sidney L. Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Everett Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Ronnie Sparks
David W. & Barbara Spell

Mr. & Mrs. Peter W. Stangel

Mr. & Mrs. Sullie Stames

Dr. & Mrs. S. Preston Stone

Mr. & Mrs. John M. Stover

Mr. & Mrs. E. Justin Strickland
Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Swindell

Mr. & Mrs. Ted Taraski, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. William F. Thompson
Bill & MarthaTucker

Mr. & Mrs. James Lockwood Tupper, Jr.

Mr. Andrew M. Ulmer

Mr. & Mrs. H. Wayne Unger, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Unger, Sr.
Dr. & Mrs. Tom A. Vestal

Mr. & Mrs. Robin & Arlene Wilkes
Dr. & Mrs. Charles O. Williams
James & Faye Williams & Family
Mr. & Mrs. G. Spence Wise, Jr.

Dr. Jay S. & Janet Wooster

Mr. & Mrs. James H. Young, Jr.

Mrs. Joseph R. Young

INDIVIDUAL

Dr. William (Bill) Aldrich, M.D.

Carolyn P. Bailie

Dr. Ritchie H. Belser

Mr. Townsend Belser

Ms. Karen R. Belser

Ms. Ellen Blundy

Mrs. Sarah M. Bolton

Mr. E. Whitson Brooks

Mr. Robert E. Connelly, Sr.

Ms. Virginia M. Crooks

Mr. Bob Davis

Mr. George F. Dossett

Mr. Edward E. Duryea

Mr. Richard C. Dwight

Mr. Dwight W. Frierson

Mr. Glen R. Gardner

Ms. Nancy C. Godbold

Mr. Reynolds Griffin

Mr. Reuben Harris, Jr.

The Rev. Bert H. Hatch

Mrs. Mary Ella Hackett

Mr. Jim Hermandez

Ms. Melinda Hester

Mr. Vernon A. Hill

Mr. Bill Liz Hood

Dr. Manly E. Hutchinson, Jr.

Ms. Dana H. Iselin

Mr. C. R. Jones, Jr.

Ms. Barbara M. Jurjans

Ms. Hilda M. Kenner

Mr. Matthew K. Kizer

Mr. Delano Knight

Mr. Richard S. Lee

Ms. Bonnie Lee

Mr. Frank LeRoy

Mr. Bob Mahood

Mr. John M. Marvin

Mr. Ronald McCullough

Mr. George C. McLees, Jr.

Mr. Richard R. McNamee

Ms. Donna Mikell

Mr. J. B. Miller

Mr. David A. Noland

Mr. Russell D. Pettibone

Ms. Mary Dean T. Richards

Mrs. Susalee N. Sasser

Mr. William H. Sharpe

Mr. Spike Simmons

Ms. Myrtle E. Singleton

Mr. Andrew Stevens

Mrs. Mary M. Stokes

Mrs. Mary Fleming Thompson

Ms. Amy U. Trowell

Mr. Jasper B. Varn, Jr.

Mr. William E. Walker, Jr.

Mr. Fisher C. Walter, Jr.

Ms. Martha Whetstone

Mr. Ben S. Wiggins

Mr. David Wishart

CORPORATE

Atwood Agency

Bailey’s Bluff LLC

Chapel Hill LLC

Elsue Inc.

Fairfield Communities Inc.

Fairfield Property Owners Association

Fairfield Ocean Ridge Architectural
Review Board

Gateway Publication

Gonzales Land & Timber, LLC

Hobby Construction Co.

Interiors by the Partridge Shoppe, Inc.

Island Tours and T’ings, LLC

Ness, Motely, Loadholt, & Poole

J. Sam Plexico & Associates

Prospect Hills of Edisto, LL.C
(Kirkman Finlay, IIT)

Seaboard Flour Inc.
Sunset Associates

FOUNDATIONS
The Barkley Foundation
The Gaylord & Dorothy Donnelley
Foundation
Sunshine Foundation
Turner Foundation
IN MEMORY OF
Robert Albenesius
Dr. S. Craig Jarvis, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. E. Clifton Kinder
Mr. & Mrs. 1. Jenkins Mikell, Jr.
Scott Anderson
Mrs. Sonia B. Anderson
Alfred Bolton
Mrs. Sarah M. Bolton
B. L. Bost, Jr. & Margaret C. Bost
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Kizer
John F. & Margorie M. Brailsford
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Brailsford
Leon & Marie Boylston
Mr. Lee Boylston
Mike Graeber
Mrs. Janet Graeber
Pauline T. Gross
Dr. & Mrs. Harry C. Sherman
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Bailey

Ebby Hatch
The Rev. Bert H. Hatch

Frederick Herlihy

Robert A. Herlihy
Kent Herrin

Mrs. Nancy F. Herrin
Henry & Rosa Huichenson

Mrs. Myrtle E. Singleton
Susan Scott Lynch

Ms. Louise T. Scott
Mr. Robert Marvin

Mr. & Mrs. John M. Marvin
Burnie McCormack

Bob & Linda Dennis
Dr. Wallace D. McNair

Mrs. Virginia McNair Crooks
Henry P. Moore

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Ulmer
Mr. Robert E. Morris

Ms. Debra Croft Morris

Mr. Kirby S. Tupper, 11T
Edward Carew Rice. 111

Mr. & Mrs. 1. Jenkins Mikell, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. John Hofford

Mr. E. Ladson Boyle
Pas Riley

Mr. Owen Riley Lee

Mr. Robert E. Lee
Jan Savage

Mr. & Mrs. 1. Jenkins Mikell, Jr.
Robert C. Scott, Jr.

Ms. Louise T. Scott

Amy Shaw
Mr. Bruce Shaw

Mary Porter Vann
Ms. Anne Carmichael Sherman

Oscar Wiley
Mr. Albert Heyward

Russell Wright
Mr. William E. Walker, Jr.

Janie Young

Mr. & Mrs. George E. Simmons
Heine & Sally Zeigler

Bill & Martha Tucker
IN HONOR OF
Jessie & Darren

Michael & Patricia McMullen
Nellie Roe

Mr. Andrew Stevens




YOUR SUPPORT OF YOUR CO
IS PROTECTING AND PRESERVIN

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
1. Jenkins Mikell, Jr., President
John H. Boineau
Madeline H. Huffines
James O. Kempson
Robert E. Lee

David L. Lybrand

Dudley L. Myers
Chalmers W. Poston, Jr.
William F. Thompson
Ellen E. Unger

FOUNDING BOARD MEMBERS
L. Jenkins Mikell, Jr., President
James O. Kempson

David L. Lybrand

James A. Rice

Lawrence A. Savage

Ellen E. Unger

BENEFACTOR

Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Getsy

Mr. & Mrs. Calvert W. Huffines
Mr. & Mrs. Jack J. Jackson

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Kizer

Mr. & Mrs. David L. Lybrand
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. MacCorquodale
Mrs. Caroline S. Mikell

Mr. & Mirs. L. Jenkins Mikell, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Pinkney Mikell

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Mungo

Mr. & Mrs. Dudley L. Myers
Mr. Chalmers W. Poston, Jr.

SPONSOR

Mr. F. Ladson Boyle

Mr. & Mrs. Henry H. Dorn, Jr.
Mr. George Fontaine, Jr.

Rev. & Mrs. David A. Fort
Clark & Susie Gregg

Mr. & Mrs. William B. Hewitt
Mr. Anthony Ittleson

Mrs. Dorothy G. Leland

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Locatis
Ms. Harriet McMaster

Mr. & Mrs. E. M. Skidmore

ACQUISITION DONORS
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur F. Doty IV
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Lee
Ms. Mary Madge

Mr. & Mrs. Dudley L. Myers
Ms. Katherine Ravenel

Dr. & Mrs. Harry C. Sherman
Ms. Brailsford Sutton

PATRON

Ms. Sonia B. Anderson

Scott & Lynn Bagnal

Mr. & Mrs. William R. Bailey
Dr. & Mrs. C.R.F. Baker, Jr., M.D.
Dr. & Mrs. Gilbert Baldwin, Jr.
Mrs. Rufus C. (Nella) Barkley, Jr.
Ms. Bridget Beier

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Boineau

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Bonds, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Bowen

Mr. F. Ladson Boyle

Mr. Lee Boylston, IIT

Cecil B. & Barrie Bozard

Mr. & Mrs. James M. Brailsford
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Brailsford, Jr.
Mrs. Dorothy Brittingham

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Brown

Mr. & Mrs. Carroll Brown

_TO PRESERVE AND PROTECT THE SCENIC VIEWS AND VISTAS OF EDI

MEMBERSHIP 2002

STO ISLAND

Charles & Heleln Campbell

Dr. Patricia A. Carter

Mr. Anthony P. Cecil

Dr. & Mrs. William A. Cooper
Dr. & Mrs. Joel Cox

Mr. & Mrs. Alex S. Crawford
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Currin

Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Cutler
Mr. & Mrs. Bob & Faye Dandridge
Mr. & Mrs. W. S. Davies

Mr. & Mrs. Murray L. Davis

Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. H. Dodge
Mr. & Mirs. Arthur E. Doty, 1T
Mr. & Mrs. James B. Drennan IIT
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H. Driggers
Dr. & Mrs. F. Strait Fairey, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fickling

Mr. & Mrs. Kirkman Finlay, 111
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Fisk

Mr. & Mrs. Frank A. Floyd, III
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Fowles
John & Gigi Frampton

Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Garbee
Mr. & Mrs. E. David & Nela Gibbons
Ms. Janet Graeber

Mr. & Mrs. F. Reeves Gressette, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Haram - Gould
Mr. O. Frank Hart

Ms. Linda Hentz

Mr. Robert A. Herlihy, AIA
Batson & David Hewitt

Mr. & Mrs. Albert R. Heyward, III
Mr. & Mrs. John (Susan Ford) Hofford
Mr. & The Rev. R. E. Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Hurst

Dr. Steven J. & Pamela Jacobs
Dr. S. Craig Jarvis, M.D.

Dr. & Mrs. John B. Johnston

Dr. W. Knox Kinlaw, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Ben Lawrence

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Lee

Dr. Thomas M. Leland

Mr. & Mirs. Clinton Lemon

Mrs. Betty Lilly

John L. & Amy Locklair

Ms. Mary H. Madge

Mr. & Mrs. Edward W. Martin
Danny & Sarah Massalon

Mr. Burnet R. Maybank

Mr. & Mrs. T. Hunter McEaddy
Robert & Joan Mcllwain

Mr. Philip Mead

Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd S. Mitchell, Jr.
Mr. H. W. Moore, Jr.

D. Kerry & Lynn Nickerson

Bob & June Nuttall

Wayne T. & Lib Patrick

Ms. Jann S. Poston

Ms. Katherine Ravenel

Mrs. Carew E. Rice, III

Randy & Sharon Sallee

Mz. D. D. Salley

Mr. Kerry W. Savage

Drs. Larry & Beth Schmidt

Mr. Michael Schraibman

Mrs. Louise T. Scott

Mr. & Mrs. R. Bruce Shaw

Dr. & Mrs. Harry C. Sherman
Ms. Anne Carnmichael Sherman
Mr. & Mrs. Walter A. Sigman, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Claude W. Smith, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Henry B. Smythe, Jr.

MMUNITY-BASED LAND TRUST
G EDISTO’S UNIQUE CHARACTER

Dr. D. & Emily Spearman

Mr. W. Mark Steedley

Ms. Brailsford L. Sutton

Mr. Rodney L. Sutton

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas R. Swift

Dr. Virgil & Nancy Thrash

Mr. & Mrs. Donald L. Tipton
Mr. Kirby S. Tupper

Ms. Susan S. Voorneveld
Johnnie L. & Susan W. Walker
Thomas H. & Ann W. Wedaman
Dr. Marshall A. White ~

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Whitson
Mr. & Mrs. H. Robert Woods, IIT
Mr. & Mrs. W. Allen Woods

Dr. & Mrs. W. Curtis Worthington, Jr.

FAMILY

Mr. & Mrs. T. Patton Adams

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Addy

Mr. & Mrs. J. C. Alvarez

Tom & Lois Anderson

Mr. & Mrs. Pete Anderson

Ray Mills & Lisa M. Antley, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Cardisco

John G. & Harriett Christian

Mr. & Mrs. N. Heyward Clarkson, III
Jim & Jacqueline Cox

Rev. & Mrs. Julian F. Craig, Jr.
Drs. William & Rosalie Crouch
Mr. & Mrs. C. M. Dantzler

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Darby

W. Paul & Patsy De Borde

Dr. & Mrs. C. J. DeLoach, Jr., D.V.M.
Robert & Linda Dennis

Mr. & Mrs. W. Terry Dobson

Dr. & Mrs. Walter G. Edwards, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Eggleston
Mr. & Mrs. Bernie Flowers

Mr. & Mrs. A. W. (Bebo) Flynn
Dr. Lorraine T. Fowler

Mr. & Mrs. James H. Fowles
Robert & Lee Frank

Dr. & Mrs. Aubrey D. Gantt

Dr. & Mrs. Sidney A. Gauthreaux
John A. & Ann Gill

Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Godwin
Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence P. Golan
Mr. & Mirs. John D. & Vivienne Good
Dr. & Mrs. J. F. & Ann Graves
Mr. & Mrs. W. Wallace Gregory
Mr. & Mirs. Douglas R. Grier

Bill & Mary Ella Hackett

Dr. & Mrs. David R. Hawkins
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hazel

Mr. & Mrs. Campbell G. Henderson
Mr. & Mrs. Erick Herrin

Mr. & Mis. John R. & Catherin B. Hines
John & Linda Hodgson, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. R.S. Hodnett

Frank & Anne Holleman

Mr. & Mrs. H. Randolph Hunter
Mr. & Mrs. Harry C. Hutson, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas C. L. Hutson
Dr. & Mrs. E. Darrell Jervey

Mr. Alfred T. Johnson

Dr. & Mrs. Jordan V. Johnson
Ms. Catherine D. Johnston

Joe & Carolina Jones

Mr. & Mrs. Hugh E. Jones

Drs. Ed & Dorothy Kendall

Mr. & Mrs. E. Clifton Kinder, Jr.

WINTER 2002



GAYLORD AND DOROTHY
DONELLEY FOUNDATION AND
TURNER FOUNDATION
PROVIDE GRANTS TO HELP
FUND FULL TIME DIRECTOR

aylord and Dorothy Donnelley Foundation
G gave EIOLT a $15,000.00 grant and Turner
Foundation gave a $5,000.00 grant to facili-
tate the Land Trust Executive Director’s position be-
coming full time. We are very grateful for their support.

EIOLT continues to grow and meet its goals.
Twenty-two months ago, EIOLT hired a part-time
Executive Director, Pat Martin, and opened its first
office. We have out-grown our space and have moved
to a larger office in Oyster Park without increasing
the cost of rent.

The Land Trust has accomplished many things
since February 1999. Our donations have doubled
and our membership has increased by 50%. We have
a WebSite Edisto.org that received between 130 and
150 hits per month. We have hired an assistant, Ida
Tipton, who works ten hours a week. She is quite
proficient in office management. We are participat-
ing in several public/private partnerships for the ben-
efit of the community. Edisto Vision 2000, DNR’s
Oyster Renourishment Project, and the Edisto Island
Litter Project are three such projects. EIOLT accepted
a 28 acre easement from Mr. & Mrs. Bud Skidmore
and have five more in the works for 2002.

We see 2002 as another year of unprecedented
growth for Edisto Island. EIOLT will be extremely
active in doing whatever we can to conserve and
preserve as much land as possible as well as protect
our ecosystem from pollution.

I will soon have some information on the Com-
munity Wildlife Habitat Project which is part of NWEF
Wildlife Habitat Program. This will involve volun-
teers. The basics of the program are providing food,
water, cover and places for wildlife to raise their
young. This will include backyards and multiple com-
munity locations. If you would like to be part of this
project, email me at eiolt@mindspring.com with an
address and phone number. I will contact you as soon
as I have all of the information.

I would like to thank you all for the support that
you have shown for Edisto Island Open Land Trust
in 2001. Ilook forward to working with each of you
in the New Year.

Pat Martin
Executive Director

]

Renourishment Program

Ithough South Carolina’s commercial shellfish harvest has remained stable
A over the past three decades, the closing of oyster canneries and most shuck

ing houses during this period has resulted in a shortage of shucked oyster
shell needed to cultivate oyster beds. The increasing popularity of backyard oyster
roasts and by-the-bushel retail sales have contributed to this shortage in that, con-
trary to the shucking houses and canneries, shells remaining from individual oyster
roasts are not usually returned to the estuary to catch juvenile oysters. More often
than not, the shell ends up in driveways and landfills.

During the summer months, oysters spawn and release free-swimming larvae,
called spat, into the water column. The spat are carried by tide and current and after
spending about two weeks moving in the water column, seek a suitable surface
upon which to attach and begin building their shells of calcium carbonate. Unless
disturbed, they will spend the remainder of their life cycle where they have at-
tached. Centuries of oyster cultivation experience have proven oyster shell to be
one of the most desirable materials (called cultch) for attachment and subsequent
growth of young oysters. Other cultch materials, such as shucked whelk shell, have
been very successful in attracting and supporting oyster spat.

Each year, oyster shell used for planting public shellfish grounds has become
increasingly expensive and hard to find. A SCDNR project, funded by the Saltwa-
ter Fishing License, makes it possible to recycle oyster shell and reclaim this valu-
able resource to enhance shellfish habitat. As this conservation initiative gains pub-
lic awareness and participation, it is hoped that increased volumes of oyster shell
will be made available for planting public shellfish grounds by contract with pri-
vate companies to improve recreational shellfish beds. With the cooperation of
local and county governments and businesses in coastal South Carolina, oyster
shell recycling drop-off sites (places where the public can bring their oyster shells)
have been established in convenient locations. Seven drop-off sites have been es-
tablished and are ready to receive shell.

Location of sites:

1. Hunting Island State Park near the Russ Point boat landing

2. Town of Port Royal Boat Landing in the town of Port Royal

3. Beaufort County Public Works Department off Shanklin Road in Burton
4. Ace Basin in Green Pond off Bennetts Point Road

5. Mt. Pleasant Public Works Department at Six Mile Road

6. McClellanville near the shrimp docks at Carolina Seafoods Inc.

7. The Town of Port Royal

Recycle those oyster shells! If you know of a large oyster roast being planned
call (843) 762-5028 and alert Andy Jennings, shell-recycling coordinator so that
he can make arrangements to get the shell. If Andy is not available, email Nancy
Hadley at hadleyn @mrd.dnr.state.sc.us and I will pass it on.

From Nancy Hadley’s News Update
We hope to soon have a recycling center on Edisto Island.

e TP e, 10

Don’t forget March 16th at Middleton.



